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15th November 2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 
In preparation for the upcoming winter we wanted to take the opporuninty to remind you of our adverse weather

 (snow) procedures. 

There are no changes to the arrangements previously in place.  
Full Closure before the start of the School Day

We will endevour to do everything we can to keep the school site open but our top priority has to be the safety of children, staff and parents. The school may close in the following circumstances: 

· If the site is deemed to be unsafe (this includes the roads around the site and in/out of Fowey)

· If insufficient staff can travel to school safely. 

If we decide not to open for the day, a text message will be sent to all registered parents via E-Schools by 7:30am. There will also be announcements on BBC Radio Cornwall and Pirate FM. We will also post a message on the school’s website. Children should not be sent to school if it is closed as there will not be staff on site to ensure their safety. 

All children will be marked as having an ‘authorised absence due to school closure’. 

Early Closure
Should the weather worsen significantly during the school day, it may be decided that we need to close early (this may include there being no Oceans). It is important to remember that we have to allow for staff to safely travel home so must take into consideration weather more widely in Cornwall, as the teaching staff do not live in Fowey. 

Should we decide to close school early we will: 

· Send a text message and e-mail to all parents. 

· Phone parents who are due to have children at Oceans (beginning with those who are due to stay longest)

· Phone PVG reps and ask that they ‘spread the message’, wherever possible

· Inform all registered parents and carers via text/e-mail about when school will be re-opening (please also check the website). 

· Clear one path and ensure this is gritted (from the pavement to the main office). All children should be collected from the main office and the side gates will be locked. 
We would like to take this opportunity to remind you that the car park and paths (other than the one from the main office to the pavement) are not gritted during adverse weather and that you use them at your own risk. 

To keep the children safe from the potential risk of accidents on ice, we would advise that parents and carers do not drive on to the school site during adverse weather. 

Thank-you for your support in helping us to keep everyone safe. 

If you have any questions, please do pop in and speak to us, 

Kind Regards, 

Kate Sicolo

Headteacher



